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1.   
Native breeds are of great economic importance in Iceland and some of them are well known abroad,  particularly horses and sheep.   As in previous years I have communicated with individuals as well as national and international bodies on several matters relating to  the conservation and management of farm animal genetic resources in Iceland.   I co-operate closely with Mrs. Emma Eythórsdóttir and Dr.   Jón Vidar Jónmundsson who represent Iceland on the board of the Nordic Gene Bank for Domestic Animals (NGH).  I represent Iceland in the NGH Information Group.  

2.  The Agricultural Act nr 70/1998 was amended on 23 March 2003 in such a way that the Icelandic Agricultural Genetic Resources Committee now becomes responsible for all genetic resources in agriculture.  Furthermore,  a Parliamentary Declaration was ratified on 10 March 2003 asking the Minister of Agriculture to revise those acts of Parliament relating to the import of animals.  Special attention shall be given to the conservation of native breeds and strains of livestock.  

3.   The Ministry of Agriculture is since late last year participating fully in the preparation of the First Report of the State of the World´s Animal Genetic Resources to the FAO.   A committee of three agricultural scientists was appointed in January 2003, chaired by Mrs.   Emma Eythórsdóttir (The Agricultural Research Institute), the other members being Dr.   Jón Vidar Jónmundsson and Dr.   Ólafur R.   Dýrmundsson (The Farmers Association of Iceland).  They wrote a draft report which was presented in the Ministry of Agriculture  in March and from there it was sent to some 20 organizations and societies concerned with breeding and conservation of livestock throughout the country.  They were asked to referee the text and send their comments in writing to the Ministry.  This consultation process was completed in June and subsequently the committee of three was asked to complete the Icelandic version of the report.  In early July the committee delivered the full report in the Ministry,  ready for translation into English.  Thus the SoW Country Report for Iceland should become available in both English and Icelandic in due course.  

4. I shall continue to monitor the situation in co-operation with colleagues,  breeders and others interested in the conservation of livestock breeds.  Information will be disseminated,  both in Iceland and abroad.  I pay special attention to endangered breeds and strains such as Icelandic goats,  leadersheep and poultry and maintain good access to livestock records for all breeds.  

Finally,  I wish to thank Dominique Planchenault and others,  involved in our conservation efforts,  for good co-operation throughout the year.  
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